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Port Authority and Royal Caribbean Officials Take Next
Step in $150-$200 Million Port Development Deal
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VIPA Executive Director and his staff toured the Crown Bay District with Joshua Carroll,
Jayne Halcomb and Jonathan Ruiz of Royal Caribbean Group to identify areas for future
development. By. V.l. PORT AUTHORITY

V.1. Port Authority Executive Director Carlton Dowe and his staff met with Royal Caribbean
Group (RCG) officias last week to begin formal negotiations of an agreement between the two
entities that will solidify the U.S. Virgin Islands as a premier destination in the Caribbean.

RCG’s Vice President of Destination Development and Deployment Joshua Carroll, Director of
Business Development for the Americans and Caribbean Jayne Halcomb, and Director of
Construction Destination Development Jonathan Ruiz identified specific areas of interest for
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development in the Crown Bay District. After a discussion of properties, Mr. Dowe and his team
took RCG for awalking tour of the Crown Bay. The group also established timelines for contract
negotiations and plans to conduct meetings and property tours on St. Croix in the upcoming
weeks.

The Consortium has |earned that the multi-year port development deal will cost between $150 -
$200 million for enhancements at the Austin Monsanto Marine Facility in Crown Bay, St. Thomas
and the Ann E. Abramson Marine Facility in Frederiksted, St. Croix.

VIPA and RCG signed a memorandum of understanding in September this year to improve the
cruise facilities and increase cruise visits to both St. Thomas and St. Croix. “ The signing of the
MOU was just the first step of this monumental agreement between VIPA and Royal," Mr. Dowe
said. "This recent meeting between our teams was to perform a deeper dive into the specifics of
the agreement terms, discussin detail the properties we want to develop, and to identify those
areas where we may need to do some additional negotiating and possible partnerships to include
the Government of the Virgin Islands.”

According to VIPA, the MOU signed by both parties is a recommitment from Royal Caribbean
Group to extend its existing 10-year, pier-use agreement for preferential berthing at VIPA’s cruise
facilities. The existing agreement was executed in June 2016, and by signing the MOU, VIPA and
Royal Caribbean Group agree to collaborate on an extension of that agreement for an additional
number of years.

In addition to guaranteed minimum revenues to VIPA and increased cruise visits to both St.
Thomas and St. Croix, Royal Caribbean Group has expressed an interest in developing
enhancements to the cruise facility in Crown Bay and making landside improvementsin the
Crown Bay District and St. Croix to enhance the island’ s tourism products.
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